
BREAKFAST IS BACK. Please join us Sundays at 9:00 a.m. for breakfast, fellowship and 
conversation.
SHROVE TUESDAY PANCAKE SUPPER. Mark your calendars for Tuesday, March 1st at 6 
p.m. Come celebrate Shrove Tuesday at our annual pancake supper. There will be plenty 
of pancakes, sausage, and fresh fruit.
AN UPDATE ON WINE AT COMMUNION. The vestry has discerned that it is time 
to reintroduce wine in our Eucharistic sacrament. The worship committee has 
finalized the new way we will incorporate wine along with bread and still meet 
Diocesan guidelines to protect our parishioners from COVID-19. On February 
20th, we will add wine to our Eucharistic sacrament. Here’s how we’ll approach it: 
 
There will be a wine station and a water station. Bread will be distributed as 
before. Those wishing to take wine will proceed to the wine station and pick 
up a cup. The lay Eucharistic minister will pour the consecrated wine from a 
common cruet into the cup. The wine will be consumed where it is poured. 
 
The communicant will then move to the water station where water will be poured 
into the cup and consumed as an oblation. The cup will be left at the water station.  
This will necessitate a one-way flow as follows.  
 
1.Outside pews front to back on south side of the church.  
2.Outside pews front to back on north side of church  
3.Center pews back to front. 
 
Flow will be center to receive bread, right to wine, and then water station continuing 
back around the south side aisle to your seat.   Those with mobility issues will be 
served in their pew at the end. 
GUARDIAN ANGEL MINISTRY. During the Lenten season, St. John’s will participate in the 
time honored tradition of the Guardian Angel program. Praying adults will clothe our St. 
John’s Youth in prayer over Lent. Praying begins Wednesday, March 2nd, and lasts until 
Palm Sunday, April 10th. Look to Tuesday Headlines for links to click on if you are an 
adult interested in praying for a young person OR if you’re in middle or high school and 
would like to participate-- there’s a link for you, too! Our young people are growing up in 
a changing world; they are charting their courses and making decisions that will affect the 
rest of their lives. They need all the love, support and encouragement that we as a church 
community can give. Those interested will need to submit the requested information no 
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ACOLYTES	    		  10:30 a.m.	 CRUCIFER – John Privette
						      TORCHBEARER – Mary Milam Shepherd
						      TORCHBEARER –  Helen Steffan
ALTAR GUILD			  8:00 a.m.	 Kim Johnson
				    10:30 a.m.	 Walker Haigh, Kay Parker, Becky Clevenger,
						      Jane Dawson
WEDNESDAY COMMITTEE			   Sherri Broadwell
SECURITY			   10:30 a.m. 	 Dick Kells
USHERS		   			   Rachel Cooper-Leal, Head Usher, Ed Vaughn, 	
						      Susie Vaughn, Lenora Chandler, 
						      Glenn Chandler
LAY READERS 		  8:00 a.m.	 Dick Kells
				    10:30 a.m.	 CHALICE – Amanda Klinck
						      LESSONS – Mary Milam Shepherd			 

Lay Ministers

PRAY FOR THE SICK:  Carol Stephens • Neil Lowell • Thorpe Whitehead • Marty Baldwin 
• John Monaghan • Don Snelgrove • Alice Cashwell • Wayne Byrd • Vann Stephens

WE ALSO WISH TO RECOGNIZE AND PRAY FOR THOSE MEMBERS OF OUR 
CONGREGATION, WHO FOR VARIOUS REASONS, ARE NOT ABLE TO WORSHIP WITH US 
ON SUNDAYS:  Janet Beyer • Kate Slater • Nita Reece • Jane Thomason • Shannon Bailey-
Bloodworth • Robert Bloodworth • Margaret Ann Player • Ellen Jordan • Todd Smith • 
Charles T. Haigh • Bill & Laurie Byrd • Betsy & Charlie Halsey • Ruby Strouse • George 
Webb

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK:  Claire Shaw • Lib Wilson • COL (R) Barry Lowe • Betsy Halsey 
• Emily Barrett

DEPLOYED MILITARY:  Catherine Quinlan • Gary Sims, Jr. • Mark Quinlan

Parish Prayer List

The flowers at the altar are given to the Glory of God and 
in memory of  Patti & Sam Hutaff by Deborah Greene.



later than Friday, February 25th. Adults can send anonymous notes and small trinkets 
to their assigned Youth throughout Lent, letting them know how special and how loved 
they truly are. Youth can feel the strong presence of our Lord and know they are His. The 
big reveal event is a dinner in Hauser Hall on Sunday, April 10th. 
If you have any questions, please contact Lizzie Shepherd at 910-527-6205 or 
lizziebenshepherd@gmail.com.

Adult Christian Formation
ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL. Sundays at 9:15 a.m. We will meet in Hauser Hall and 
study the topic,  A Conversation on the Language of Jesus in his Stories and Prayers, 
using the book, “Tell It Slant” by Eugene Peterson.

EYC - Episcopal Youth in the Church
CONFIRMATION CLASSES CONTINUE.  It was with great excitement we welcomed 
Bishop Skirving in November, where nine youth were confirmed with the understanding 
that we still had several confirmation classes yet to finish. While unconventional, there 
was little flexibility with the Bishop’s scheduled visit. The remaining Confirmation 
Class schedule is February 20th. 

Children’s Christian Formation
CHILDREN’S CHAPEL/ NURSERY. Children’s Chapel is open to children preschool 
aged to 3rd grade. Nursery care is available Sunday mornings for ages 0-3 from 10 
a.m. until noon. Temperature checks will be taken prior to entering the nursery.

Events/Volunteers
Fayetteville Symphony Orchestra. Too Hot to Handel  features music from the 
Baroque era, specifically the works of George Frideric Handel. We will perform some 
of Handel’s most well-known and impressive pieces such as Overture to Solomon, Let 
the Bright Seraphim, and  Ombra Mai Fu. The concert will conclude with a piece 
referred to by Mozart as a “spectacle of English pride and joy”, Handel’s Music for the 
Royal Fireworks. Baroque and Handel fans will not want to miss this exciting concert 
at St. John’s Episcopal Church!
St. John’s Saints and Sinners group is back! We are supporting The Cape Fear Valley 
Health Step Up 4 Health & Wellness Expo. The event will take place at Festival Park on 
Saturday, April 9, 2022. This is an expansion from the Ribbon Walk and will include 
new 4k and 1-mile routes and a Wellness Expo following the walk. 
We are supporting Friends of the Cancer Center and have a St. John’s team and we 
would love for you to join us. Follow this link to register and join our team. Be sure to 
select a t-shirt size. 
https://www.givesignup.org/Race/Register/RaceGroup-1058373?raceId=116297
Password is: stjohns
If you have any questions or need help registering, please contact Margaret Ann 
Alligood at 910-670-7079 or Heather Privette at 913-702-6996.

Parish Beach Weekend, June 10-12, 2022, Trinity Center: Pine Knolls Shore, 
NC.  Register for the annual Parish Retreat! This awesome event is scheduled for 
Friday-Sunday, June 10-12,2022. Invite family and friends to enjoy a weekend of fun, 
food, and fellowship with fellow parishioners at this lovely beach setting. This is a time 
of reflection, renewal, and appreciation of God’s blessings as we surround ourselves 
with his lovely creations. Additional information is provided in Tuesday Headlines or 
contact Julie MacRae at jhmac65@embarqmail.com or 910-308-1304. Sign up using 
the signup sheet posted on the bulletin board outside Hauser Hall or by contacting the 
church office.
NEW ACOLYTES WANTED. We are looking for young people who wish to be a part 
of the worship service. What is an Acolyte? An Acolyte is one who assists the priest 
in the worship service. Acolytes carry the cross, torches and flags in procession at the 
beginning and end of the worship services. Other duties include assisting with the 
collection plates and helping the priest with communion. Being an Acolyte enables the 
youth in our church to cultivate leadership and responsibility within the church.
We encourage anyone in 4th through 12th grade to participate and training will be 
provided at all levels. Please speak with your child about this very important ministry.
If your child would like to be an Acolyte or if you would like further information on this 
ministry, please contact Glenn Chandler at 910-797-0098 (cell), or send an email to 
gbchandler@nc.rr.com. You may also call the church office at 910-483-7405 for more 
information.

Other Announcements
SUNDAY MORNING SERVICES, IN-PERSON & LIVE STREAM. We have in-person 
services at 8 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. The 10:30 service will continue to be livestreamed 
at http://www.stjohnsnc.org/.
WEDNESDAY WORSHIP AT ST. JOHN’S AT 5:15 P.M.
PARISH OFFICE HOURS. If you need to come to the office for any reason, please call 
ahead and be advised that, for the safety of our parishioners and staff, all persons 
entering the building are required to wear masks and maintain physical distancing. 
The office hours for phone and email communication are 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
Monday through Friday.

             Name          	
       

The Rev. Robert Alves       
Mrs. Trishia Medema

Mrs. Kelly Goodman
Mrs. Sarah Garrett

Position

Rector
Parish Administrative Coordinator
Bookkeeper
Communications Coordinator
Preschool

Email

rector@stjohnsnc.org
communications@stjohnsnc.org
bookkeeper@stjohnsnc.org
stjohnsoffice@stjohnsnc.org
preschool@stjohnsnc.org

CONTACT US

www.stjohnsnc.org
Office Tel. (910)-483-7405 | Preschool Tel. (910) 678-8884


